St. Charles Parish
Planning & Zoning Commission
May 6, 2004


Minutes

PZS-2003-18 requested by Ridgeland Properties, LLC for Formal Construction Approval of Magnolia Manor Subdivision, being a resubdivision of a portion of Ellington Plantation and Lots 87B thru 116B and 94A of the “extension of subdivision of portion of Ellington Plantation along Magnolia Ridge Road” for A.D. Danziger by E.M. Collier, situated in Section 119 T13S R20E and Section 1 T14S R20E, into Lots 1 thru 38 and Parcel A, near Boutte, St. Charles Parish, La.  Zoning District R-1A.  Council District 4.

Jim Hooper, representing J.B. Levert and Ridgeland Properties, 323 Willowdale Blvd., Luling.  Mr. Hooper stated that they are seeking Formal Construction Approval for Magnolia Manor.  This is a 38 lot subdivision, 17 lots in phase 1A and 21 lots in phase 1B.  Danny Hebert is in attendance to answer any questions.

Mr. Poche asked what is the zoning of the property.

Mr. Hooper stated R-1A.

Mr. Bordner stated that in the traffic analysis Magnolia Ridge Road keeps coming up as LA 306.    Mr. Bordner also submitted a more recent letter into the record from the waterworks department.

Mr. Hull read the following letter into the record:

April 27, 2004

Mr. Danny Hebert

P.O. Box 1528

Luling, La  70070

SUBJECT: Magnolia Manor – Phase 1-A and Phase 1-B

Dear Mr. Hebert:

St. Charles Parish Department of Waterworks hereby grants approval for construction of Magnolia Manor – Phase 1-A and Phase 1-B water plan as shown on your drawings dated April 20, 2004.

If you have any questions or if I can be of further assistance, please do not hesitate to call me.

Sincerely,

/s/ Robert Brou

CC:
Mr. Philip Dufrene – Department of Planning and Zoning


Mr. Greg Bush – Department of Public Works

RB:rcj

Speaking in favor:
None

Speaking in opposition:
Julius Sellers, 116 Davis Drive, Luling.  Mr. Sellers stated that he received a letter from the surveyor stating that Parcel A is for future development. Mr. Sellers stated that Parcel A is owned by him and 3 other people.

Mr. Matherne stated that it looks like 2 people actually hold the deeds for the same piece of property.

The public hearing was closed.

Mr. Matherne gave the department’s recommendation for approval.

Ms. Richoux asked if the stipulations from Greg Bush, Public Works Director be put in place.

Mr. Matherne stated you can.

Ms. Charles asked if the land donation final?

Mr. Matherne stated that it will not be accepted until the Council accepts it.

Motion by Mr. Bordner that the construction approval be granted with the exception that Parcel A that is currently in dispute between Mr. Julius Sellers and Ridgeland Properties be resolved before any further action is taken on parcel A, second by Mr. Poche.

YEAS:

Richoux, Charles, Hull, Derveloy, Bordner, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Wolfe

Motion carries.

The foregoing having been submitted to a vote, the vote thereon was as follows:

YEAS:

Richoux, Charles, Hull, Derveloy, Bordner, Poche

NAYS:
None

ABSENT:
Wolfe

Formal Construction Approval granted. 

